## **BLAIR TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS**

Richard J. Lasek, Chairman Palmer Brown, Vice-Chairman Edward M. Silvetti, Supervisor Betty Robertson, Secretary/Treasurer 375 Cedarcrest Drive DUNCANSVILLE, PA 16635

www.Blairtownship.com Info@blairtownship-pa.org

> (814) 696-4363 (814) 695-0744 – fax

TTY/TDD & VOICE 711 TDD only 1-800-654-5984



The Township of Blair is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

July 28, 2016

Ms. Megan Carson, Permitting Specialist Tetra Tech, Inc. 661 Andersen Drive Pittsburgh, PA 1520-2700

RE: SUNOCO PIPELINE L.P. – PENNSYLVANIA PIPELINE PROJECT CONSISTENCY – MUNICIPAL STORMWATER MANAGEMENT

Dear Ms. Carson,

In response to your recent requests and evaluating the July 22, 2016 information submitted, Blair Township, Blair County, PA is able to verify that since no impervious surface will be created within the township, the proposed Sunoco pipeline installation project is consistent with Blair Township's Stormwater Management Ordinance, Ordinance No. 2011-08.

Should the plans be revised to include the creation of 5,000 sq. ft. or more of new impervious surface within Blair Township, then you must submit revised plans for re-consideration. This situation would also require submission of an application for land development approval with a plan designed in compliance with the township's stormwater management ordinance.

Sincerely,

Betty Robertson

Secretary

cc: Blair County Conservation District

DEP SC Region Waterways & Wetlands Permit Program

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form (PDF), found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint\_filing\_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.